RANDOLPH TOWN BOARD  

PUBLIC MEETING

Randolph Town Office
Recorded Olympus File A, No 10
February 9, 2012
6:30 pm

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mayor Charles Winder





Brian Weyers






Christine Adams






Sim Bell






Lana Peart, Clerk



ABSENT:       Lyn Weston
GUESTS:  Nathell Hoffman
Mayor Winder called the meeting to order at 6:34 pm.  

Clerk Lana Peart then read the bills for the month.  The bills were moved to be approved by Chris Adams, seconded by Sim Bell and the board agreed unanimously.  
The minutes from last month’s meeting were read and moved to be approved by Brian, seconded by Chris Adams, approved unanimously. 
Krista Payne, who was on the agenda, was not able to make the meeting.  Mayor read her business license application and also a business license application from Chase Sorochuk.  

Ms. Payne’s business is photography and Mr. Sorochuk has an internet real estate holding company.  The board set the fee for both businesses at $10.  Ms. Payne’s license was moved to be approved by Brian, seconded by Sim and Mr. Sorochuk’s license was moved to be approved by Mayor Winder, seconded by Sim.  Both passed by the board unanimously.  

The board then moved on to old business.  The Mayor reported that we had won a judgment against Green Connection.  They had until later this month to appeal.  After 60 days, we could begin the collection process.  We received what we had asked for with a 10% interest rate.  No legal fees were awarded.
We have received the confirmation letter from Rocky Mountain Power, but not the agreement itself to file in the office.  

Chris will come get the information on the other town’s use of our recreation program and find out when they have their meetings.  

Southside law enforcement was again discussed.  No concrete plans have been made on how to do this.  Mayor and Sim will continue searching for a way to make this happen.
Lights for the softball field were discussed.  Nothing decided on this matter.
JUB engineers are working on correcting the zoning and city limit maps.  The zoning on the property at 15 East Field St. was discussed.  It is zoned residential/agricultural and commercial, so animals can be kept on the property.  
The recreation committee now has 6 members and is looking to begin community activities in April.

The water samples have been coming in good.  

The Mayor has talked to the Church custodian about putting a lock on the grate on the drainage ditch near Mrs. Hoffman’s shop.  If he does not get the job done, our maintenance man will take care of a lock.

Fast Pass will not be coming through this summer.

The scholarship program is still being investigated. 

The board then discussed new business.  We have received the County tourism grant for 2012.  We will be making improvements at the Wilford Woodruff home with the $1000 awarded us.  

The activities committee wants to sponsor an Easter Egg Hunt for teenagers in April.  They would like to give away some substantial prizes so that Teenagers will want to come.  They have asked for some money to get this program started.  Sim moved and Chris seconded to give the committee $500 to get their programs rolling.  The board agreed unanimously.

The Mayor reported that the county had once again been putting pressure on the town to get something done with the Scouthouse.  It was suggested that we ask the county to split the cost of a feasibility study with us.  Sim stated that he would to see the feasibility study completed and made the motion to get to work on this.  Brian seconded.  
The question of actual ownership came up again.  Nathell stated that there should be 3 large red record books available at the office to research ownership and past agreements.  

The Mayor would like to expand the existing pavilion in the park to the West 20 to 25 feet.  The Lions club has agreed to donate some labor and some money to help with this project.  The Mayor and the town’s maintenance man will try to get some idea of how much this will cost with donated labor.  

The idea of enclosing the pavilion was discussed and it was agreed that this would probably increase the use of it.  Sim also asked if the expansion would interfere with the existing sprinkler system.  He was assured that it would not.  

ROADS:  The water pooling along Church Street was discussed.
WATER:  Brian Weyers will be attending the conference in St. George at the end of the month.  He will also get the new CCR completed for the town.  
RECREATION:  Lyn was absent and no activities are currently being held.
PLANNING AND ZOINING:  Will be held on February 22.  Chris will be attending.
Once again rumors have been surfacing that the town intends to zone animals out.  Everyone on the board was asked to inform the citizens that this has never been the intent of the planning and zoning committee and will not be in their plans in the future.  

There had been another dog incident in the trailer park.  The mayor was not aware of this.    

Sim moved to close the meeting at 8:03 and Brian seconded, the board gave unanimous approval.

Mayor________________________________Clerk______________________________
Date of Approval________________________
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